
 

Hollywood Hills Elementary 

 
School Advisory Council 

4/23/18 

Karen Dallas- Chair 

Anita O’Sullivan- Co-Chair, Secretary 

Attendance:   Gigi Rivera, Anita O'Sullivan, Bryan Jones, Dr. Laura Saef, Shannon 

Powers, Tiffani Joseph, Maylin Hernandez, Maria Babich, Nina Martinez, Ashley 

Kelly 

Call to Order:   A meeting of the Hollywood Hills Elementary School Advisory 

Council was held in the School’s Media Center on April 23, 2019.   Co-Chair, Mrs. 

Anita O’Sullivan called the meeting to order at 2:20 pm.  Dr. Laura Saef recorded 

the minutes for this meeting. 

Minutes:   Anita O’Sullivan   motioned to approve the minutes of March 12, 2019.   

Motion to except and approve the minutes. The minutes were read:  motion to 

approve by Maylin Hernandez and seconded by Shannon Powers. 

 

Schoolwide Behavior Plan 2019-2020 

Mrs. Rivera reviewed the Schoolwide Positive Behavior Plan. She explained that 

ALL threats must be investigated. She shared data collected at our school 

regarding behavior (ex. 4% 0-1 referrals, 3% 2-5 referral, 1% >5 referrals). She also 



explained how the plan must to be rolled out and who must be involved in the 

production of the plan. She explained how the plan was developed and then 

voted on by the faculty. She enforced that the plan was written with positive 

reinforcement and not negative as it a SPBP. Rules must be very specific and 

displayed in specific areas around the school. The plan is introduced to the 

students at the very beginning of the school year. It is taught to the children and 

then is implemented throughout the year. The students are given points for good 

behavior and then are rewarded with a grade level event at the end of the 

quarter. Only students who earn the points participate in the SPBP event. There 

are very specific steps to follow for infractions such as inappropriate classroom 

behavior (ex. calling out, classroom, disruptions, etc.). Examples were also shared 

regarding behaviors warranting referrals. Mrs. Rivera shared programs being 

implemented such as CHAMPS (a positive behavior program) and data regarding 

the effectiveness of SPBP our school. She shared that the data indicated that our 

plan is effective. We will have a CHAMPS professional development course next 

year in order to train more of our teachers in this program. We are also looking 

into having more teachers mentor students with behavior issues. Additionally, we 

look closely at subgroups and recognized that we have points on which to work. 

For example, the African American subgroup makes up 15% of the school 

population, received 59% of the referrals. The Hispanic subgroup makes up 46% 

of population, received 19% of the referrals.   White- subgroup, makes up 34% of 

population, yet received 21% of the referrals. Based on the data, the plan is 

created and implemented. The plan is revisited throughout the year. It is modified 

and updated as needed. Mrs. Rivera explained the tier levels and how it relates to 

the plan. Mrs. Rivera also explained how some of the faculty is learning more 

about the race disparity– relations.  

Principal’s Update 

Mr. Fossas was not in attendance.  Ms. Rivera gave a brief update on school data 

and Ms. Dallas will update us with an analysis of our school’s data at our next 

meeting. 

 

 

 



School Updates 

Literacy- Mrs. O’Sullivan   

FSA Camp is still going on and testing started the first week back from 

Spring Break.  The End of the year reading test for 1st grade and 2nd grade 

will be on May 13th and 14th -there are two parts.   

Specials - Dr. Saef 

- The Music and Art Show is taking place this Thursday evening, 

- April 25, 2019. Please join us for a wonderful show. 

- FSA Camp is still going on and testing started the first week back from 

Spring Break.  The End of the year reading test for 1st grade and 2nd 

grade will be on May 13th and 14th -the first part on 

- FSA Camp is still going on and testing started the first week back from 

Spring Break.  The End of the year reading test for 1st grade and 2nd 

grade will be on May 13th and 14th -the first part on 

 

- Relay for Life is April 27, 2019. Our chorus is performing at the 

Survivors’ dinner at 5:00 pm. The drumline is playing for the first lap for 

the survivors at the beginning of the Relay. Join our team. The Relay for 

Life begins at 6:00 pm and runs until 12:00 pm. Please come and 

support our Hollywood Hills Elementary team at any time between 

5:00 pm and 12:00 pm. Donations can be made on line. Use the 

instructions sent home in the packets with each student. Donations can 

also be made by sending in a donation in the envelopes included in the 

packet. All checks should be made out to the American Cancer Society. 

The envelopes should be sealed and returned to their teachers.  

 

Meeting Adjourned at 3:10 pm. 

Future meeting date- 5/21 

 

HHE Mission Statement: We, the Hollywood Hills Elementary School Family, 

are committed to providing students with a quality education that enables 

them to reach their maximum potential in a safe and nurturing environment.   

 


